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 Minutes
UNCP Graduate Council Meeting

Monday, March 20, 2017, 3:00 p.m.

UC Annex 203
Present:  Irene Aiken (chair), Nick Arena, Serina Cinnamon, Amy Cox (GSO President), Sherry Edwards, Leah Fiorentino, Roger Guy, Rita Hagevik, Shenika Jones, Ann Horton-Lopez, Mary Klinikowski, Roger Ladd, Larry Mabe, Lisa Mitchell, Joe West, Jennifer Twaddell
Absent:  Kirill Bumin (secretary), Ki Chae, Karen Granger, Karen Helgeson, Kim Sellers, Velinda Woriax
Guests: Astrid Oviedo

Call to order

Dr. Irene Aiken called the meeting to order at 3:00 pm. The agenda was approved and the minutes from February 20, 2017 were approved unanimously.
1. Graduate Faculty Nominations were approved as follows:
	Last
	First
	Degree
	Dept
	Program
	Nomination 
	Note

	Roe
	John
	PhD
	Biology
	Science Ed
	Full
	

	Justice
	Beverly
	MA
	HPER
	Exer Sci & Sp Admin
	Prof. Aff.
	


2. Proposals
The Graduate Council heard and approved the following proposals:
· The  MBA concentration in Business Analytics, with 4 required courses (see materials in Blackboard):
· DSC 5190 Data Analytics for Business (Prereq: DSC 5050 or equivalent) 

· DSC 5240 Business Analytics (Prereq: DSC 5050 or equivalent)

· DSC 5550 Time Series Analysis (Prereq: DSC 5050 or equivalent)

· DSC 5600 Project in Business Analytics (Prereq: DSC 5190 and DSC 5240 and DSC 5550)
· New course proposal for DSC 5240 Business Analytics 
· New course proposal for DSC 5600 Project in Business Analytics 

· Prerequisite change for DSC 5550 Time Series Analysis 

3. Graduate School Report 
Dr. Aiken discussed the following admission changes with the Graduate Council
· MPA admission change:

Any applicant with an undergraduate degree GPA of ≥ 3.5 OR a ≥ 3.5 in their major will not be required to take the GRE for admission consideration.  Any applicant not meeting one of these criteria will be required to submit GRE test scores prior to admission consideration
· MSA Admission Change for fall 2017:  
Applicants should meet one of the following minimum GPA criteria

(1) 3.00 overall; or

(2) 3.00 in the Senior Year; or

(3) 3.00 in the major or, if applicable,

(4) 3.00 in master’s program/graduate coursework

· Dr. Aiken discussed current recruitment efforts, and provided an enrollment report and descriptive graduate student daa
· Dr. Aiken reminded the Graduate Council members that the Research Symposium will take place April 4, 2017 and that all Academic Affairs-funded GAs should be presenting. She requested that Program Directors also encourage other graduate students to participate.
· GA Allotment – Dr. Aiken noted thatthe Graduate School GA funding has been significantly reduced (by 50%) for 2017-18 and that the Graduate School will be unable to fund a good portion of the GAships that were previously funded. Dr. Aiken mentioned that the Graduate School is trying to explore all possible avenues to help fund additional GAships.
· Dr. Aiken announced to the Graduate Council the new Graduate School Tuition Assistance Scholarship. Two $250 scholarships will be awarded annually to two exceptional graduate students to assist them with paying for their graduate tuition. Recipients of the scholarship are selected on the basis of academic achievement, community engagement, and service to the UNCP. 
· Dr. Aiken explained to the group that undergraduate admissions is likely to move to a different application system and The Graduate School will likely adopt the same system.  The new system should eliminate the use of docustore by program directors and function as a CRM, as well, greatly helping The Graduate Office and program directors with tracking and recruiting students.
· GSO make up next year – Dr. Aiken asked the Program Directors to encourage at least one graduate student from each program area to participate in GSO starting next year.
· Nick Arena gave an update on the Academic Partnership agreement for the MBA program.  The contract has been signed and teams are working to start the program in August.
· Student Enrollment Planning

· The Graduate Group for Strategic Enrollment Planning Committee met 3.14.17. The committee includes Angela McDonald, Joe West, Liz Normandy, Kirill Bumin, Irene Aiken, Debra Hill, Janetta Cheek, and Savonna Connolly.
· The Group drafted the following new recommendations for recruitment and retention:
· get new signs for building, 
· use alumni success stories (have done to some extent, you can help),

· more student/alumni stories on social media, 
· stress importance of program director in talking with potential students, 
· bi-weekly newsletter, 
· suggest pd’s consider 5 year programs, 
· find why those who begin an application don’t finish (spot check a few), 
· check with Melanie Chung who is a mentor for international faculty about how we might try to recruit through those people, and
· Give PD’s program retention information.
4. Announcements/Reminders
· Announcements
· Remaining Grad Council Meetings for 16-17 (UC Annex room 203 at 3 pm):  April 17
· Application Deadlines:


October 1 for spring 18 graduation


March 1 for fall 18 graduation 

· Graduate School Spring Commencement: May 5, 2017
· New Graduate Student Orientation: Saturday, August 12, 2017 in the Annex 
· Graduate Research Symposium: April 4, 2017, 5:30 to 7:00 UC Annex 

Next Meeting (last meeting of 16-17):  Monday, April 17, 2017, 3:00, UC Annex Room 203
Meeting adjourned at 4:30 pm. 
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